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"What Goes On”
An information service unique to 

the Southeast is being launched at 
Duke Medical Center for physicians 
in North Carolina, South Carolina 
and Virginia. The service will fea­
ture a monthly booklet, entitled 
“ What Goes On,”  which will list all 
medical meetings, special lectures, 
post graduate courses and other events 
of interest in the three-state area. 
Distribution will be free to practicing 
physicians and medical faculty mem­
bers.

Dr. William M. Nicholson, director 
of postgraduate medical education at 
the Duke University Medical Center, 
said the booklet will be prepared by 
the Center, in cooperation with medi­
cal societies and schools in all three 
states. Financial sponsorship will 
come from the Lederle Laboratories 
Division of the American Cyanamid 
Co. at Pearl River, N. Y.

Three Employees 
Will Be'Missed

Three familiar faces are missing 
from the Duke Medical Center this 
fall. John B. Sessoms, Manager of 
the Duke Hospital liaundry since 
November 6, 1950, died suddenly in 
June. Julia Clifton, long-time mem­
ber of the Sewing Room staff, died a 
few weeks ago.

In September H arry W. Lascallette, 
veteran campus policeman, died in 
Duke Hospital. Mr. Lascallette had 
been a campus officer for 28 years, 
and was assigned to the Medical 
Center.

All three of these people had their 
special place in the life of the Medical 
Center and are missed by their many 
friends.

Warren Accepts 
Galveston Post

Dr. James V. Warren, since 1952 
Professor of Medicine in the Duke 
University School of Medicine, has

been appointed Professor of Medicine 
and Chairman of the Department of 
Internal Medicine at the University 
of Texas School of Medicine in Gal­
veston. Dr. Warren will take up his 
new duties in November.

Mrs. Warren, the former Gloria 
Kicklighter, was for several years 
Therapeutic Dietitian and Assistant 
Director of the Duke Hospital Die­
tetics Staff. She has been an active 
member of the Duke Hospital Wom­
en ’s Auxiliary, giving valuable service 
on the Ways and Means Committee, 
the Coffee Service, and as a member 
of the Board.

Distinguished Guest 
Speakers for Course 
Announced

A postgraduate course on The 

Physiological Basis of Internal Medi-
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NEW ARRIVALS

InterCom announces with the pride 
of a grandparent, the birth of a 
daughter, Laura Smith, to Mr. and 
Mrs. Earl W. Porter on May 30. 
Mrs. Porter (Cappy) was for four 
years the Editor of InterCom.

Jim Barham and his wife, Pediat­
rics, a baby girl.

Dr. and Mrs. John Altrocchi, Psy­
chiatry, a baby girl.

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Macmillan, 
Anesthesia, a baby boy September 10.

Dr. and Mrs. James F. O’Neill, 
formerly of the Ophthalmology Divi­
sion, a daughter in St. Petersburg, 
Fla., where Dr. O’Neill has gone into 
practice.

Dr. and Mrs. George DeLaughter, 
Surgery, a new baby daughter, 
Georganne.

Dr. and Mrs. John Richardson, 
Surgery, a new son, John.

Dr. and Mrs. W. B. Cherny, Sur­
gery, a daughter.

cine, directed by Dr. Eugene A. 

Stead, Jr., of the Department of 

Medicine, and sponsored by the 

American College of Physicians, will 

be held from October 13-17. The 

course presents an unusual group of 

guest speakers: Dr. John Hickam, 

Professor of Medicine, Indiana Uni­

versity; Dr. Jack Myers, Professor of 

Medicine, University of Pittsburgh; 

Dr. Samuel Martin, Professor of 

Medicine, University of Florida; Dr. 

Richard Ebert, Professor of Medicine, 

University of Arkansas; and Dr. 

Bernard C. Holland, Professor of Psy­

chiatry, Emory University. All five 

of these men have trained under Dr. 

Stead over past years, and all five are 

now professors and chairmen of their 

own departments.
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Mr. and Mrs. Garland Roberts, 

Surgery, a son, Mark Kimbrell, Sep­
tember 15.

WEDDING BELLS

Miss Ann Hall, Surgery, was mar­
ried to Mr. Bobby Womble on June 7.

Mr. and Mrs. Joseioh Spencer Wig­
gins have announced the engagement 
of their daughter, Rebecca Sue, Sur­
gery, to Charles Wesley Tucker. The 
wedding will be November 22.

Kathy Le Stourgeon and AVhitman 
Smith, Surgery, were married in 
Charlotte July  19. They are living 
in Poplar Apartments and will con­
tinue on the staff at Duke.

Gloria Jamieson, operating room 
nurse, and Havner Parish, assistant 
resident on Urology, were married 
Sept. 15 in Duke University Chapel.

Betsy Scott and Jerry  Wallace 
Johnson, X-ray, were married Sep­
tember 19.

Chuck W’̂ arner, Pediatrics, and 
Julia H art were married in August.


